STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 16th March 2015.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Martin Shaw, Shelley Stubbs, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Jim Heath, Rozanna Nixon, Alastair Kelcher, Stephen Cotton, Steven Burge, Ian Meadows, Sarah Edge, Irfan Razvi, Richard Webb.
1. APOLOGIES
Judy Lea, Jeanette Barnes, Mike Cody, Clive Marchant, Rebecca Woods, Carolyn Parker, Stephen Marshall, Delia Cliffe
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Rebecca Woods was not present therefore no report given, however Shelley Stubbs advised that she had met with Amanda Alamanos and there are lots of changes in the Area Team again. Rebecca Woods will take over as Head of Primary Care officially on 1st April. Amanda Alamanos is moving to Shropshire from 1st April so will no longer cover East Staffordshire but will still be Optometry Lead for our area and may well start attending the LOC meetings.  Keith Mann will take over the East Staffordshire Primary Care Lead.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe was not present but sent in a report. Delia will be attending a Primary Care Advisory Group (PAG) meeting on Wednesday 18th March which is being held jointly with the Derbyshire team. She is not aware of any specific Optometry cases to be discussed.
 

Delia has a meeting planned with Claire Roberts Clinical Adviser from Shropshire regarding the ongoing issue of 'second pair' vouchers.

 

Last month Delia was involved in a performance management/mentoring discussion with one contractor and waiting for a response from that practice. 

Also another contractor has been asked to provide a practice protocol regarding record keeping for the team following a PPV visit.

Three new practices are likely to be opening in the area soon with applications in for contracts, and Delia has been looking at applications for two more domiciliary contracts. 

6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised that the AGM will be held on 16th June at Stone House Hotel. We are aiming to get a LOCSU representative to attend. We will offer attendees a book on Glaucoma. Irfan Razvi has completed the first draft of an application form for anyone wishing to be elected onto the committee.
Stewart mentioned that practices may need to commence Information Governance in the near future which is all done online.
Stewart advised that the diabetes scheme is changing on 1st April. Ian Meadows mentioned that there is conflicting information on the hand-out’s relating to the length of time after appointment, that the patient can drive. 
Stewart also advised that a report had been sent out from the Optical Confederation, regarding guidance on non-tolerance cases. The guidance offers specifically for non-tolerance cases where the sight test and dispense are delivered by different community practices. It is the responsibility of the dispensing practice to resolve any non-tolerance issues and if necessary to issue a new dispense. 
Shelley Stubbs gave an update on what was happening in her LEHN role. Shelley advised that Delia Cliffe has been looking into providing a list of contacts for people with sight loss. This will eventually be put onto the website.  Also she advised that she is thinking of using the bursary money to organise a “focus on elderly” event which has been done successfully by Greater Manchester LOC recently. This will be organised towards the end of June with CET points. Shelley and Alison Lowell to arrange ASAP.

Irfan Razvi advised that he and Alison Lowell would be meeting with the new Metastorm software developer to look at improvements to the system. He would also be looking to re-engage with the CCGs in the North.
Irfan also advised that in North Staffs GRR, Donna Sales has been re-appointed to discharge more suspect COAG and OHT to COSIs. Irfan has advised Lynval that there is capacity.
7.  LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Stewart Townsend was unable to attend the board meeting. He had been made aware that Staffordshire LOC was listed on a report as being ad-hoc payers and this was being discussed with Ian Meadows. Ian was not aware of this and advised the payments are made directly from NHS England. Ian will look into this.
Stewart mentioned that the call to action is now within the five year forward plan and also that eventually co-commissioning will be coming so more of the money will be held by the CCGs. 
8. REMOTE CONFERENCING
Stewart Townsend advised that there is the opportunity for us to buy some software, through a company called TeamViewer which would allow up to 15 people to meet remotely. The fee is approx. £500 which is a one off fee, this would reduce the need for some offsite meetings and thus saving money in terms of expenses and travel time. Stewart proposed that we purchase this software and the committee voted unanimously.
9. PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEYS
Mark McCracken advised that there are fewer practices bringing in their patient survey boxes so we need to send out some guidance to the practices. It is important as the CCG said this was essential for the pathways to continue to run, and the data we have gathered has been used when persuading commissioners for PEARS service in Stafford and Cannock. 
10. DEVELOPMENTS IN SOUTH STAFFS
Mark McCracken advised that in Stafford and Cannock the PEATS (Primary Eyecare Assessment and Treatment Service) meeting went well. Mark advised also that on 22nd January there was a paediatric launch event followed by the Glaucoma Referral Refinement launch event on 5th February. Mark and Shelley Stubbs will be meeting with the CCG on 19th March to agree contract details for all 3 pathways as we have been given the preferred provider status for the PEATS pathway in Stafford and Cannock.
Mark mentioned that In East Staffordshire we are looking at a PEATS service shared with Alexin Healthcare (GP confederation) who will hold the contract for the service and we will provide the day to day governance.
11. LOC COMPANY
Mark McCracken advised that Stafford and Cannock will be the first to be commissioned by the LOC Company model as NHS standard contracts rather than the old SLAs. There will be requirements involved; Mark advised that the LOC Company has to ratify a standard terms of reference for its board of directors, to complete and submit an insurance app form, and completing an application form with the ICO which Stewart Townsend is looking at. The board have to agree requirements of Clinical Leads and remunerations. This will all be looked at, in the board of directors meeting on 23rd March.
Mark advised that 2 members of the LOC and 2 members of the LOC Company need to sign a memorandum of understanding, also the company need to appoint a Financial Director and need to disseminate a list of what contractors and performers need to do to hold a sub- contract with the LOC Company:
Contractors 

· Need to have QI0 level 1

· QI0 NHS Standard Contract LOC company sub-contractor contract

· Copies of Public Liability Insurance

Performers

· WOPEC Certificate(s)
· Completion of Safeguarding Level 2 children & Adults

· Details of Professional Indemnity Insurance

Stewart Townsend and Ian Meadows signed the Memorandum of Understanding on behalf of the LOC and Mark McCracken and Irfan Razvi signed on behalf of the LOC Company.
12. ABDO REPORT
Clive Marchant was not present but sent a report advising that their CET event on 2nd March went very well with 167 attending and a minimum of 14 CET points and their next CET day is 2nd November in Birmingham.
All ABDO area CET events are now free for ABDO members, ABDO have decided to provide these events for free as DO’s continue to get no CET grant.
ABDO are working closely with the AOP regarding CET and all AOP members can now attend ABDO area events for free as can ABDO members attend AOP events for free. Non ABDO or AOP members will pay £100 for a full day and £50 for an evening ABDO CET event.
Clive also advised that the college in Kent has just been granted approval to extend its intake of students to 360 per year to cope with the increased demand. Specsavers are sending students to the college in record numbers following Specsavers introduction of a level 4 NVQ for optical assistants, who are then exempt from the 1st year of the ABDO DO course. Boots are also sending more students to the college and this is expected to increase as ABDO president Peter Black has joined Boots with the task if improving dispensing standards. Currently they only employ 180 DO’s in their 600 practices.
ABDO have taken over the running of the Spectacle Makes optical assistance NVQ courses. The Worshipful Company of Spectacle Makers will still be the awarding body. A streamlined number of courses will be on offer this year for our Optical Assistants from NVQ level 2 to level 4. Most multiple practices provide this in house and many are compulsory. ABDO board feel these courses will provide valuable support to independent practices.
The regional ABDO area teams are been encouraged to get more involved locally. ABDO are looking at ways to train local members in ways to be involved at a local level so they can be of value to the LOC’s and LEHN. They are already providing public heath training.
Clive raised the point in his report that some consideration be given that practices in the paediatrics scheme should have the relevant dispensing skills. Shelley Stubbs mentioned that she had contacted Barry Duncan from ABDO about organising some training around paediatric dispensing. This is a workshop and the suggestion made to run another workshop alongside, so looking at a Topcon OCT workshop. There will be 2 events one for North and another for South on 11th and 12th June.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 11th May 2015 full committee meeting and Monday 13th April 2015 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman

4

